December 5, 2022 MOUNT JOY BOROUGH AUTHORITY
P.O. Box 25
MOUNT JOY, PENNSYLVANIA 17552

INCORPORATED 1948 TELEPHONE (717) 653-5938
FAX (717) 653-6680

Mount Joy Township
Planning Commission
8853 Elizabethtown Road
Elizabethtown, PA 17022

RE: Covid-19 ARPA H20 PA Water Supply, Sanitary Sewer, and Storm Water Projects
Fairview Street Water Main Replacement, Mount Joy Authority

Dear Planning Commission,

On December 5, 2022, Mount Joy Borough Authority is requesting your review and support of Mount
Joy Authority’s application to the Department of Community Economic Development to obtain grant
funding under the Covid-19 ARPA H20 PA Program. This application seeks funding for assistance to
replace the water main, which runs from Hopewell Street to Lancaster County Career and Tech. Center
on Fairview St. Specifically, the improvements proposed include replacing the existing failing water main
with a goal to improve the water quality and water volume. The proposed project will allow the
Authority to continue to serve its customers with safe and quality drinking water.

An additional Fire Hydrant Assembly is also a part of the proposed project plan. This vital safety
mechanism will serve our community well, in the event of an emergency.

This project is consistent with the Mount Joy Township Regional Strategic Plan, drafted in January 2010
which states, “Regional initiatives to improve water and sanitary sewer utility infrastructure, increase
public safety and emergency services, and enhance the quality of life through community and economic
development are just some of the examples of the meaningful collaborations underway here.”

If you have any questions, please contact Scott Kapcsos at 717-653-5938.

Respectfully,

Scott J. Kapcsos
Operations Manager
Mount Joy Borough Authority



